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May 29, 2015 
 
Dear Medical Director: 
 
The American Academy of Pediatrics (AAP), dedicated to the health of infants, children and 
adolescents, recently released updated guidance on Human Papillomaviruses (HPV).  The updated 
guidelines are published in the 2015 AAP Red Book (HPV Chapter).  
 
The guidance provided in the 2015 AAP Red Book HPV chapter replaces the 2012 AAP Policy 
Statement: HPV Vaccine Recommendations.   We ask that your plan benefits coverage for HPV be 
updated to reflect the latest recommendations.   
 
The American Academy of Pediatrics and the Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices of 
the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention recommend HPV9, HPV4, or HPV2 vaccine for 
routine immunization of females 11 or 12 years of age, and recommend either HPV9 or HPV4 for 
routine immunization of males 11 or 12 years of age. The vaccination series can be started as 
young as 9 years of age, and in the case of sexual abuse, HPV vaccination is recommended 
beginning at 9 years of age. The HPV9, HPV4, and HPV2 vaccines also are recommended for 
females 13 through 26 years of age not previously immunized. HPV9 and HPV4 also are 
recommended for males 13 through 21 years of age not previously immunized. Males 22 through 
26 years of age may be immunized with HPV9 or HPV4, and both are recommended for men who 
have sex with men and people who are immunocompromised (including those with HIV infection) 
through 26 years of age. HPV vaccines are not licensed for use in people older than 26 years of 
age. 
 
The AAP HPV recommendations may be accessed at:  
http://redbook.solutions.aap.org/chapter.aspx?sectionid=88187200&bookid=1484 
 
On behalf of our nation’s children and the over 62,000 members of the AAP, health plans and 
employers are encouraged to provide benefits coverage for recommended pediatric services. In 
addition, there should be adequate payment for the vaccine.  Appropriate vaccine payments need to 
account not only for the vaccine cost, but also need to adequately cover the costs of ordering, 
storage, insurance, etc. as outlined in the attached Business Case for Pricing Vaccines.  Inadequate 
payment for vaccines creates a barrier to accessing appropriate medical care.  Lack of access to 
preventive care services leads to more costly medical interventions borne by the family, patient, 
health insurance plan and employer. 
 
If you need any additional information on this policy, please contact Jennifer Frantz, MPH, AAP 
Manager, Committee on Infectious Diseases at jfrantz@aap.org or 800/433-9016 ext 7939.    
 
Sincerely,      
 
/S/ 
 
Sandra G. Hassink, MD, FAAP 
President 
 
 SGH/lt 
Enclosure:  The Business Case for Pricing Vaccines 



 



 


